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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Annual General Meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club on 
Thursday 25th November 2021, at 6.30 pm
Venue: Jubilee Room
In the Chair: The Lady Captain: Joan Stone [JS]

Those attending:  From the Ladies Committee: Jan Street [JaS], Ann Gates [AG], Karen Forward [KR] Fiona Cruse [FC], Anne Scott [AS], Jen Warmington [JW], Sam Thorpe [ST].
1. Apologies for absence – 19 apologies ladies who responded to email drop. In attendance, Committee Members above + Jill Byrne, Greta Hillier, Janette Stewart-Burnett, Antonia Heaton, Sue Bamping
2. Approval of minutes of 2020 AGM - The Minutes of the AGM held on Wednesday 2nd December 2020 were accepted as an accurate record.
Proposed by: Fiona Cruse     Seconded by: Jan Street   Signed by: Joan Stone
3. Matters arising – none
4. Lady Captain’s Report (JS)
Well, what a strange couple of years. 

Firstly, I would like to thank my committee for their great support over the year. I could not have coped without them.

Due to the restrictions, our committee meetings for much of this year were by Zoom. Thank goodness for technology. It was great when we could finally meet face to face.

I would like to give Dave Gregory a huge thanks for painting Lavender Cottage & laying new tiles in time for us to use after the Christmas lockdown. 

Despite the restriction we managed to play most of our silverware competitions. Including the Club Championship in which Kate Cleverley reigned Ladies Club Champion for the 4th year running. Well, done Kate, we know this had been a very difficult year for you. Vicki O’Neill won Best Nett & Anne Carroll received Bronze Gross.

Team golf was also reinstated & Wheathill ladies finished 4th in division 3 in the Interleague. My thanks to everyone who played. There were some tight matches. We will remain in division 3 for 2022. Playing Cricket St Thomas, Oake Manor, Tall Pines, The Mendip & Worlebury.

Wheathill triumphed this year in the Tri-Matches, bringing home the Trophy. Great result! Let’s try & keep hold of it next year.

The Lady Captain away weekend finally happened in September. My thanks to Jan for organising such a fabulous weekend.

Many thanks to Jill Byrne for kindly making masks to sell for my chosen Charity Macmillan Cancer Care. The total raised for the Charity is £1216.53.

My reign started with the Chicken Run in 2019 in which we all got together for a carvery. The next time we could all eat together was a carvery at the end of my reign for my Captain’s Day. 

Hopefully things will be different next year for Jan.

Can I say a big thank you to Ann who has supported me as Past Captain & helped Karen in her new role as Competition Secretary.

Also, of course, Jan, my Vice Captain, who has run the friendly matches and the tri matches. I am sure you will all support her in the same way you have supported me over the past year. I wish her well for her forthcoming year.

Finally thank you all for your patience & understanding over the last 2 years.
Also huge thanks to management, green staff, club house staff and the volunteers. Who have make it possible in difficult circumstances, for us to play Golf & enjoy drinks & food in the club house. You all have done a fabulous job.

5. Treasurer’s Report (FC)
You should all have sight of a copy of the final accounts for the Wheathill Ladies Section for the account-ing period of October 2020 - September 2021. (Attached)
We started the new financial year with a combined balance between our 3 accounts (Current, Reserve and Charity) of £1525.32 which saw us through the lean months of lockdown, and we were able to cover the expenses of paying our deposit for the proposed Away Weekend.

We started off the new financial year with a couple of competitions before the weather and Covid shut us down until the end of March when we tentatively started playing a few 2 ball games. Gradually over the spring things opened up for us and we were able to commence Stablefords and Medals in April.  These two competitions then carried on throughout the summer months with the Stablefords doing much better than the Medals in terms of entries and of course income. Some Medals had the entrants receiving their money back from the pro-shop.  As Boris gradually opened us up in stages through late spring and early summer, more competitions took place giving us much needed income. At the same time, we were busy collecting in money for the Away Weekend, The Mixed Open and The Open. Unfortunately, there were very few entries for the Open and those who had paid duly received refunds once the decision was taken to cancel it. We were all delighted when it was confirmed that the Away Weekend could take place and it was a resounding success. 

At the start of the financial year last October, we had £248.48 in the Charity Account and throughout this year we have added a further £968.05 to these funds thanks to the kind generosity of many people. Jill Byrne in particular should be thanked for all the beautiful masks she made and the money from the sale of these added to our charity funds.

Going forward we will be carrying a reasonably healthy balance to carry us through the coming winter months and all that might hold for us. 

I will be changing my role within the committee this year and would like to wish Sam Thorpe all the best in taking up the challenge. Grateful thanks also go to those who have helped me out over the past two years.

If anyone would like to ask any questions, I would be pleased to answer them.
The accounts were accepted as an accurate record.

Proposed by:  JW      Seconded by:  KF
Signed by:  Joan Stone
6. Competition Secretary’s Report & Eclectic Report (KF)
It was great to finally get back to playing some competitions after successive lockdowns. We started in April with the Margarita and were then able to play most of the competitions in the calendar albeit socially distanced without presentations until July.  Most competitions have been quite well supported but we are always happy to have larger numbers. Championship Day was a great success and once again congratulations to Kate Cleverley, who was once again our lady champion.  Congratulations too must go to Vicki O’Neill who won the Mayfield Cup and Anne Carroll who won the Mayfield Bronze.  

Our lady captains Day was also a great success and for the first time in two years we were able to sit together and have a meal.  

We are currently starting our winter season and trying out a different format for the Shire and Tuppy trophy.  We will see how it goes but so far, we have had some excellent feedback.

This has been my first year as competition’s secretary and I have to thank both Ann Gates and Joan for all their help.  I look forward to an even better year in 2022.
Eclectic Report (ST)
Having taken over a year ago we have managed to run 2 eclectics and hope to resume the Plate in 2021/22 season. We have had 11 entries for the two competitions and it would be great to have more!
7. Handicap Secretary’s Report (LJ)
We have now reached the end of our first year under WHS. It seems to be bedding in well with a more general understanding of the approach.

Our lowest handicap ladies are Vicky O’Neill with a handicap index of 9.7, closely followed by Kate Cleverley on 9.8 and Les Wills on 12.3. We have 43 lady members with a handicap index of 36 or less and two ladies with a higher handicap.

We are now able to report on the number of submitted competition and general play cards. Our top performer was Janette Stewart with an impressive 50 cards, closely followed by Jill Byrne with 42. In all 28 ladies have provided more than 10 cards for handicap. I would encourage everyone to ensure that they are submitting cards regularly in order to maintain an accurate handicap. 

Our stableford weeks have proved popular this year, medals less so. A total of 231 competition cards were completed. Hopefully next year medals and stablefords will all be well supported as we move to a weekly format for both competition types. 

I am now stepping down as handicap secretary as I am planning to travel more next year. I am always happy to try to answer any queries that anyone might have.

8. County Delegate’s Report (LJ)
As county delegate my job is to be a point of contact between the Somerset Ladies County Golf Association and the Wheathill ladies committee. The county association provide a link with England Golf, manage and support the county teams and hold a number of competitions each year.

The county meetings this year have been held on zoom and have mostly been concerned with the new handicap system and the restrictions caused by Covid. County competitions have all been moved onto the Intelligent Golf system with entry and payment being online via the county website. Hopefully next year will see a return to the full suite of county competitions.

The county team has had an amazing year winning the Southwest Intercounty competition and then progressing to the National Finals at Denham GC where they were runners up to a very strong Surrey team. The second team also had a good year winning the South-West Finals against Devon.

The various county competitions will be available for entry early next year. Keep an eye on the website if you are interested.

9. County Senior Ladies Delegate’s Report (SBa)
Last year Sue Harrop was Wheathill’s Senior Ladies Delegate and must have found it very frustrating with all the changes relating to Covid. When she moved to Dorset I was asked to take over in the beginning of 2021. Although things were not back to normal this year, we were able to hold some Intercounty matches as well as competitions. Wheathill was well represented by Anne Scott, Jill Byrne, Ann Gates, Karen Forward and myself in the Intercounty matches. It would be nice to see more ladies putting their names down. The format is 4BBB which is not as stressful as individual match play.

Cornwall and Devon decided not to play the Shield matches, but there were friendly matches against Gloucester, Wiltshire, Hampshire and Dorset. This year, to make up for not playing against Devon and Cornwall, a match was arranged between the Captain and Vice-Captain at T & P. The results were very close with each team winning 3, and one was halved, so it was a friendly draw. As everyone enjoyed it, this might well be repeated.

With regard the competitions, the 3 ball bowmaker at Cricket St Thomas was played in the pouring rain, whereas the pairs BB at Brean experienced wall to wall sunshine. Unfortunately, there was insufficient support for the Stableford to take place at Enmore. Wheathill ladies who played in both competitions should feel pleased this year, as they won the Barbers Shield. This is awarded to the club which has the highest stableford points scored in all the competitions. 

Wheathill – 227
Long Sutton – 193

Stockwood Vale – 188
Thank you to all of you who took part and representing Wheathill so successfully. So next year if all of you enter for all three competitions, we could do even better! This year we played a friendly match against the Isle of Wedmore. The weather was fine and the match very friendly with two matches won by each team and one drawn.

A plea from the Captain of Somerset Senior Ladies, when you sign up to be considered for a match, please check that you are free. If you are chosen as a reserve, please keep the day free because you may be needed at very short notice. Fortunately, Karen was able to help out   this year, despite the fuel shortage.

As a Somerset Senior, you are automatically a member of the Southwest Vets so have a look at the Somerset Ladies Golf website for information on their Autumn and Spring Field days. The website is also worth looking at for information regarding Somerset Senior Ladies.

Greta Hillier is taking over as Wheathill’s Senior Ladies’ Delegate as I will be quite busy as the Seniors Vice Captain, so please give her your support, and sign up to play in the matches when the notices go on the board.

Well, done this year Ladies, Wheathill was noticed.         Let’s keep it that way!
10. New Members Report (JW)
Despite the difficulties posed by the pandemic, we have had 5 new lady members this year. 2 ladies have joined with some previous experience and 3 were completely new to golf. All have been offered support by me and the Ladies Section, in general. This has also included a physical copy of the re-vamped Ladies Handbook – which I think they have all found extremely useful. 3 of the ladies have joined in with our Tuesday Roll Ups and I am hoping that next season, they will feel confident enough to take part in some of our ladies competitions.

11. Election of Officers
The following positions on the committee had become vacant for the forthcoming year:   Treasurer, Handicap Secretary, New Members Delegate.
Nominations were received as follows:

Treasurer:  Samantha Thorpe          

Proposer: Jan Street, 
           

Seconder: Fiona Cruse

Handicap Secretary: Fiona Cruse   

Proposer: Jan Street 
           

Seconder: Jen Warmington

New Members Delegate:  Sylvia Bates
Proposer:  Jan Street
Seconder:  Jen Warmington
The ladies committee for 2021/22 will be:
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Sylvia Bates
New Lady Captain’s Speech (JaS)
Dear Ladies – thank you for being here this evening.  It is a great honour to have been asked to be Lady Captain and I will endeavour to carry out my duties to the best of my ability.  When Joan asked me to be her Vice-Captain, I was a little nervous but have had the good fortune of working with her for 2 years and hopefully I am now fully prepared for taking over the captaincy.  It has not been easy for Joan as Lady Captain due to the pandemic and consequent restrictions, but she has done a great job and so on behalf of the Ladies’ Section I would like to present her with some gifts as a thank you for her hard work not only as Lady Captain, but for all her roles within the ladies section over the past 10 years.  Thank you, Joan.  
(JaS presented JS with winter wheels for power Kaddy, ball retriever, flowers and wine)
I am looking forward to next year with some trepidation but know that I have tremendous support within the ladies section from my Vice Captain, Jen Warmington, the ladies committee, past lady captains and our lady members. 
Whilst the past 2 years have been difficult for many people, I think that as members of Wheathill Golf Club we have been very lucky – not only because we have been able to play golf, but also because it has provided us with much needed social contact with our friends here at the club.  Our clubhouse staff have worked hard to make sure that we can meet here, safely, and I would like to take this opportunity to thank them from the Ladies Section for their cheerfulness and great service.
My chosen charity for next year is Young Minds - a mental health charity.  I think children and young people have had a very difficult time due to the pandemic and I am very aware that the mental health services they need are often not readily available – Young Minds works actively to change that and to offer advice and support, not only to children and young people, but also to their families. 
Finally, if you have any suggestions or concerns, please feel free to contact me – I am more than happy to hear from you and will do my best to help in whatever way I can.  I look forward to playing golf with you all over the next year and wish you all a happy and healthy 2022.

12. AOB – 
I. Janette Stewart -Burnett, mentioned that her husband Bill, had found a history of Wheathill in a charity shop, sponsored by Andrew England and written mainly by Val Boothman, she has the copy and suggested it go in the trophy cabinet.
There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 7.05 pm.

The AGM for 2022 will be held on Thursday 24th November 2022 at 6.30 pm.
Signed as correct:  ……………………………………..   Date: ……………………..

Jan Street (In the Chair) 
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